Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes
The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, June 3, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark and Gary Cramer.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Engineer Qian Zhang,  Water Treatment Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Councilman Terry Green called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:31 PM.
Councilman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Kevin Johnston said that Dalton Dick had passed another test, but he still needs to go back for the others.
Kevin Johnston said we had our exit meeting with DEP, and it went its usual way.
Kevin Johnston said we are working on the 19th Street Pump.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we are going with a propane generator instead of natural gas at the Highlands Pumping Station.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Bryan Borger and his guys are cleaning out the SNDR.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Qian Zhang said that Howard Butler and she conducted the site visits are the water and sewer plants and will be doing a draft report.
Qian Zhang said that she will do a PowerPoint of both plants for next month’s committee meetings.
Qian Zhang said that the service line inventory for Lead & Copper continues to be updated.
Qian Zhang updated the committee on the water allocation for alternative water supply.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he is continuing to fight with Penelec on $3,930.20 for diesel fuel used by the generator during the last storm.
Chris Stevens said that 55,000 gallons of water was sold at the Bulk Water Station last month.
Councilman Terry Green called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Councilman Terry Green called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:44 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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